
Mid-County Volunteer Rescue Squad 

Minutes of Meeting General Membership 

4 April 2018 

 

A short ceremony was held, before the meeting, to honor the 

Townsends sisters.  Memorial stones, engraved with their names, 

were added to the Mid-County Memorial Garden.   

President: Jaime Packett brought meeting to order 1940.   

Thanked everyone and BOD. 

Treasurer:  Jeanne Widenmyer:  Three checks received.  See 

Attachment A.  Moved to audit. 

1
st
. Lt Phil Shahan Report: See attachment 2  

2
nd
. Lt. Absent 

Captain: Melvin Cockrell Thanked everyone for those who have run 

calls.   

Sign-up sheets for April 14
th
 Farm and Field at the High School. 

April 21 Farmers Market and 1
st
. Day of Baseball 10:00 Elementary 

School. 

VP Garfield Parker:  Fund raiser Pancake Breakfast, 21 April 

0700-0900. Will need volunteers.  Going to get advertising in 

local newspapers and flyers. 

Captain Melvin Cockrell:  May is EMS appreciation week. Would 

like to see something done for us. Would be nice to have a thank 

you in some way. 

Annual cookout at Mallard Bay, July 28
th
. 

Calendar coming around to schedule a one on one meeting with 

Captain and President. They want to hear whatever you want to 

talk about. Date and time will be verified.  Month of May 

Caution to what you comment about on line or Face Book, do not 

be pulled in. 

Want to try a duty schedule Monday-Friday, shift from 0600 to 

1800, two days a month. Sign up for whatever day you can 

dedicate for calls.  Not mandatory at this time. 



Soap dispensers are not working in bath rooms; they will be done 

away with.  Soap will be provided by bottled liquid soap. 

Protocols will be updated in the squads.  App is available on 

phone from PEMS. 

If any time after a meeting or if you are on a duty shift and 

need help with anything, call the Captain and he will meet with 

you. 

Remind everyone again about our Chain of Command which is the 

Captain and President.  You are required to receive their 

authorization for anything concerning the squad building.  If 

chain of command is over looked you will be removed.  Questions 

talk to President and Captain. 

Vehicle Officer Charles Howard:  Unit 42 The paid crew did not 

do anything to the unit.  Whatever is wrong with the engine 

light coming on is no one’s fault it could happen to anyone at 

any time. It is still under warranty; it will be corrected.  

Unit 44 has shore power problem also being looked into. Hope to 

have it back in a few days. 

Unit 42 replaced 2 batteries, 4 years old.  Everything is go.   

President thanked, Valerie, Charles and Joe for getting units 

back and forth for maintenance. 

Howard and Sue a hugh Thanks for running calls. 

Valerie reminded us that according to PEMS regulations, drivers 

cannot replace drug boxes.  EMTs on call must be more observant 

and keep up with the drug box exchange. Having the Holiday party 

in Dec.  members voted for a week end date. 

Jim Webb: We had 14 calls, 48 for the year. 

Joe Schlatter:  Front door lock is not working.  Repair man will 

be back tomorrow to fix it. 

 

Meeting adjourned 2020 

Respectfully submitted by Secretary Madge Rollins 

  

  


